

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

Friday 12th September

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Asthma Cards

As part of accepted good practice and with advice from the Department for Education and Asthma UK, our school will be continuing a School Asthma Policy for use by all staff. There will be no changes to the daily routine for the children but we will continue with the 'Asthma Card' which parents/carers are required to complete. If your child has asthma please collect a card from your class teacher or the school office. If you completed a card last year and the circumstances have not changed there is no need to complete a new one. Children who have 'reliever' inhalers in school are permitted to keep them on their person, in their tray, bag or locker. It is expected that they are aware of the signs of needing an inhaler and can administer it themselves. Obviously younger children will be given support if required.

Building Fund

Every year we have building work completed in school and make many improvements. To subsidise this we pay into the Salford Diocese Building Fund, from which we benefit greatly. To assist with our Annual subscription we ask all families for a donation of £20. Over previous years this has been extremely good value for school as we receive substantially more funds than we pay in and I urge you to support this by paying your contribution. This can either be paid in full or instalments each term to the school office. Thank you.

School Dinners

If you are entitled to free school dinners for your child could I please appeal to you to make the application. As a school we receive funding for each child which helps enhance the educational outcomes for all. This is also the case for all children in Reception to Year 2, even though they already receive a free dinner through the Government scheme.

School App

I would like to remind you all about our school App. In the Apple App Store, or Android equivalent, search 'Schudio' and download their App. When opened enter an email and password and then on the next page choose 'St Hugh of Lincoln.' You should then receive news, announcements, blogs and dates directly to the App when they are updated.

Thank you as always for your support in all we do.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





